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QUEENS BOROUGH NEEDS 

Official Addresses The Forest Hills Association— 

Officers Elected 

The regrettable illness and consequent inability of Borough 
President Connolly to be present at the mass meeting called 
for Public School 3 on Friday evening, Feb. 2, under the 
auspices of the Forest Hills Association, resulted in a smaller 
attendance than would otherwise have been the case. Mr, 
Connolly, however, sent a worthy representative in the person 
of T. Powell, head of the topographical department in the 
borough. Mr. Powell greatly interested the audience with his 
intimate knowledge of the history of this community; and 
also with his equally intimate knowledge of its present needs, 
The first part of Mr. Powell’s address was given to a con- 
sideration of the three major needs along local lines that are 
pressing for settlement: the streets, the sewers, and the pro- 
jected boulevard extension. Strenuous efforts are being put 
forth by the Forest Hills Association to have the city take 
over the streets in order that there may come such a recon- 
ditioning of the streets as is pressingly necessary; and an 
carly settlement of the matter in order that we may be in line 
for our appropriation for such work early in the spring. It is 
confidently anticipated that this matter will be satisfactorily 
settled in the near future. 

Work has already been started on the grading of the boule- 
vard, so that the first unit of the work, up to Woodhaven 
Avenue will be finished in do short while, and the 
second ‘unit within which Forest Hills comes will 
be finished some time before the close of the pres- 
ent summer, The completion of the boulevard, all other 
matters being satisfactorily arranged, can be accomplished 
within about eighteen months. The matter of the subway 
going through Forest Hills, is left in abeyance until Governor 
Smith has appointed his new transit commission ; though there 
is an effort being put forth to get this done while the work of 
the boulevard is going forward. 

The second part of Mr. Powell's address was an illustrated 
plea, by slides and moving pictures, for the acquisition of park 
sites throughout the borough while these sites are available, 
and before the land becomes too valuable for the city to pur- 
chase. Many historic buildings were shown in settings of real 
charm and beauty, in various parts of the borough, which if 
purchased by the city for parks, would ensure their preserva- 
tion, not only as historic reminders, but also as welcome 
breathing places for the future millions that the years will 
bring to Queens. 

Officers elected by the association are as follows: Virgil W. 
Miller, president; Mrs. J. Elmer Kline and E. Pearce, vice- 
presidents; Henry Peelle, secretary; Frank Hargreave, treas- 
arer; William C. Mayer, chairman of civics; W. Cuddeback, 
chairman of entertainment; Rev. Albert Sheppard, chairman 
of publicity, and F. Neumer, chairman of membership. 

  

TREASURER OF FOREST HILLS ASSN. REPORTS 

The following is a summary of the treasurer’s report on 
finances of the Forest Hills Association for the year ending 
February 1, 1923: 

Income 
DUES anid CONTEIDUIIONS. ore sieles ests is lain Ts laine os eins wis atriats $4,387.35 

Expenses 
Tecinres and pletures. doo. ovals $ 40.40 
Rlnialion dante ohn he 152.45 
July Ponrith co ehraliom i vies vine esi aes 2,488.92 
Halloween Maree: or ae SEE 215.27 
Chuistmins colaBIalion oon ohn os dei Sis 408.77 
Sunlorbdamee 0 a a 50.00 
Incidentals (printing, postage, etc)... cre. eevee: 176.17 
Improvements and repairs at Club House (heating 

plant, lights, fuel, teleplione, etc): .....r ioe. 491.30 
4,023.28 

$364.07 

I ee Te 

Balance February 1, 1923 

AUDUBON LECTURE POPULAR 

Forest Hills Theatre Filled to Hear Mr. Finley's 

Address and to See the Pictures 
  
  

February 3 was the date of a gala night for the Forest Hills 
Gardens Audubon Society. The new officers had engaged the 
entire Forest Hills Theatre and brought to the residents of 
the village a very fine evening’s entertainment with the em- 
phasis put upon birds. Under the leadership of Mrs. Edgar 
D. Sealy, chaperone, a group of young women in evening 
gowns, wearing violet corsage bouquets, the gifts of John B. 
Reimer, president of the society, their foreheads bound with 
blue ribbons on which were seen the gold letters “Audubon,” 
ushered the people to their seats. The young women usher- 
ing were: Helena Ketcham, Nancy Luce, Lolita Cordon, Mar- 
guerite Halloran, Alma Guyon, Mrs. A. K. Hanks, Nancy 
Woodard, Rita Montague, Florence Longcope, Helen Ward, 
Cicely Kershaw, Doris Speir, and Dorothy Reimer. 

After making elaborate preparations for the evening and 
seeing that the house was sold out, Mr. Reimer was ill and 
unable to be present. Miss Beatrice Wilson, vice-president, 
introduced the speaker of the evening, William L. Finley, field 
agent for the National Association of Audubon Societies, whose 
subject was “Ramblings of a Naturalist from the Gulf Stream 
to the Roof of the Rockies.” With perfectly beautiful moving 
pictures to illustrate his talk, he spoke of the birds at. tide 
line, gulls, crabs, sand pipers; then he talked of the birds and 
bears of the Yosemite. Cruising through the southern ‘waters, 
he told tales. of gulls, turtles, mocking birds, terns, herons and 
aigrettes. After describing the. life of the pélicans, he spoke 
of big game, deer, moose and elk. The final intimate picture 
  

  

  

  

  

MEMORIAL IN SNOWSTORM 

Monument to Forest Hills Soldiers and Sailors of World-War— 
Designed by A. A. Weinman—Situated on the Green 
  

  

was of bird and animal friends, porcupine, owl, opossum and 
the beloved pet dog, “Peter.” 

Mr. Reimer wishes to thank all who made the evening one 
of signal success, particularly the patrons, the chaperone and 
the ushers. With the rest of the community, he feels grateful 
to the Forest Hills Theatre for showing very high grade pic- 
tures before and after the bird lecture. 

It is impossible to make a financial statement because the 
returns from all tickets have not been made to the treasurer. 
The request is made that checks for used tickets and for the 
dues ($1 per year) be mailed to Speir Whitaker, Wendover 
Road.   

MUSICIANS WANTED 

There is a desire on the part of a number of people here 
to form an amateur orchestra. It is the plan to bring 
togther those who play the violin, cello, viola, the piano 
and other instruments, and in this way to informally 
organize and to enjoy playing together one evening a 
week. All who are interested please get in touch with 
Herbert Padelinetti, 16 Cranford Street, Boulevard 6192. 
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Local news notes and other items of interest for publication 
should reach the Editor of the BULLETIN not later than 
Tuesday morning of the week of publication. 
  
  

. thyself.” 

STANDARD BEING IMPROVED 

In an address before the General Federation of 

Women’s Clubs last summer, Will H. Hays closed 

  

“with these words: 

“The motion picture industry accepts the chal- 
lenge in the demand of the American people for a 
higher quality of art and interest in their entertain- 
ment. The industry accepts the challenge in the 
demand of American youth that its pictures shall 
give the right kind of entertainment and instruction. 

“We accept the challenge in the righteous demand 
of the American mother that the entertainment and 
amusement of that youth shall be worthy of its value 
as a most potent factor in the country’s future. 

:. “We accept our full’'responsibility. It is a service, 
and ‘service is the supreme commitment of life’ 
It is a service which needs the very best from all, 
and I have great faith in its fulfillment.” 

With the Forest Hills Theatre maintaining a high 
standard, backed by the people of the community, 
the words of the man who is nationally responsible 
for the standards of this form of entertainment are 
appropriately printed in the BULLETIN. 

  

THANKS FOR HOSPITALITY 

The following letter was received from one of the students 

attending the Conference of Oriental Students held in the 
Church-in-the-Gardens two weeks ago: 

Editor Forest HrLrs BULLETIN : 
Forest Hills is, indeed, the most unique and fitting place to 

hold the “Conference of a few Oriental Christian students,” 
who are attempting to meet world problems with peaceful 
means. The entire community and surroundings are calm, 
restful and sober, with broad world-outlook, harmonizing 
perfectly with the spirit and purpose of the confer- 
ence. We delegates have been deeply touched by the broad- 
mindedness, brotherly love, and sympathy of the people of 
Forest Hills, and believe that the ultimate way of ensuring 

peace of the world is, not the navy or army, but the Law of 
Love and the Law of Sacrifice. = “Love thy neighbor as 

GEORGE K. LEE, CANTON, CHINA. 

  

NEW CAMP ANNOUNCED 

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur H. Flint announce that this sum- 
mer they will open “Camp Forest Hills-in-Groton,” in the 
foothills of the White Mountains, at Groton, New Hamp- 
shire, Forest land and a mountain lake make possible every 
summer sport as well as nature study. Most wholesome 
and seasonable food will be provided. Boys up to thirteen 
years of age will be welcome. 

Hugh J. Hutchinson, associated with Mr. Flint in the 
enterprise, is teaching physical training at Richmond Hill 

High, after long experience in Y. M. C. A, summer camps 
and the army. Interested parents will please communicate 
with Mr. Flint, 92 Beechknoll Road. 

GARDENS PLAYERS APPEAR 

Two - Night Stand at the Kew Gardens Club a Decided 
Success. 

  

  

The Gardens Players presented their first subscription 
bill of the season at the Kew Gardens Country Club on 
the evenings of Feb. 8 and 9, under the able direction of 
Walter Hartwig. 

Each play had its especial charm, particularly apparent 
on the second evening, for reasons that will be explained. 
“Daggers and Diamonds,” a travesty by Katherine Prescott 
Mosely, was the curtain-raiser. Ordway Tead’s perform- 
ance as a blasé Russian prince was excellent, and he made 
his highness very good to look upon. Jane Gaeta as 
Sophie, a rather confused idealist, was effective, while 
Kate Adams, as Madame Rosita, the prince’s housekeeper, 
and Elton Clark, as Oliver, the footman, completed a 
distinctly attractive cast. The setting was adequate, the 
costumes charming, and the pleasing voices of all four 
actors were noticeable. : 

“The Clock,” a tragedy by Robert Courtney, took place 
in a lonely farmhouse. The setting was good, and the 
whole play had the compactness of a well-painted picture. 
Edward Swazey, as a man struck by lightning, was grue- 
somely effective, his few gestures being highly impressive. 
Benton, his youngest brother, played by Melville Greig, 
was an appealing figure in his goodness of heart and terror. 
Blanche Lopez gave an exceedingly arresting performanc 
as Lida, the sister. Her future roles will be watched with 
interest. Frederick Smith, as Roger, the second brother, 
driven by dullness to contemplated fratricide, gave one 
of the best interpretations of his career among the Players. 

“ A Valuable Rival,” by Neil F. Grant, returned to com- 
edy and was an enjoyable bonne bouche to finish the eve- 
ning. Laid in Scotland, it derived much lustre from the 
delicious Scotch burr of Robert Whyte, who played Alex- 
ander Jameson, an enigmatic newspaper owner. Grace 
Marren, his daughter Maggie, was pretty and appealing, 
and as wax in her father’s hands. William Bain, the young 
newspaper rival, was sympathetically portrayed by William 
Grupe. : 

Of the eleven actors participating, only Mr. Smith and 
Mr. Swazey had appeared before with The Players, and 
it is gratifying to find so much excellent new material 
among the membership. 

Through unforeseen difficulties with the stage, it was 
not possible for The Players to have ‘a dress rehearsal at 
Kew. Therefore, whatever discrepancies were noticeable on 
the first night came from this fact, and were obviated the 
second evening, when an exceptionally good performance 
was given. AGNES GRAY. 

  

BANK HELPFUL TO WOMEN CUSTOMERS 

The Forest Hills branch of the Corn Exchange Bank, 
located now in its own beautiful and commodious building, 
is doing everything possible for the convenience of its 
patrons. A special effort is being made to attract women 
patrons. To this end, quarters for the ladies have been 
provided in the new building, and Mrs. Ellis Oliver Jones, 
a popular resident of Forest Hills for many years, has been 
employed to give all possible help, instruction and advice 
to women depositors, 

  

DELPHIAN SOCIETY ORGANIZES CHAPTER 

A Forest Hills Chapter of the Delphian Society has been 
organized and will hold meetings on the second and third 
Mondays of the month in the afternoon. The officers are: 
Mrs. Howard Quimby, president; Mrs. J. Edwin Backus, vice- 
president, and Mrs. Nathaniel R. Wilkes, secretary and treas- 
urer. 
  

MOTHERS TO HEAR REV. ALBERT SHEPPARD 

  

The Rev. Albert Sheppard will speak before the members 
of the Mothers’ Club of Public School 3, on Monday after- 
noon, ‘Feb. 19, at two o'clock, in the school auditorium. The 
speaker’s subject will be “Senator Lusk and the Radicals.” 
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THE INN 

Mrs. Katherine Fullerton Gerould, the 
author of several interesting books, is at the 
Inn, with her mother, Mrs. Bradford Fullerton. 

Mrs. Herbert G. Streat recently entertained 
with a dinner party. 

Mr. and Mrs. John M. Demarest sailed on 
the 3rd for a four months’ tour of Europe. 

Mrs. George K. Reed has been called to 
Pittsburgh on account of the sudden illness of 
her father. 

Miss Edith Goodman has, as her guest, 
Mrs. F. J. MacLeod, of Boston. 

Mrs. J. D. Wilkinson is entertaining her parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Arthur Burgess, of Philadelphia. 

Mrs. W. A. Saffold, of Montgomery, Ala., is the guest of 
Mrs. W. C. Oates. 

Capt. Harry M Rubey has returned to the Inn for an in- 
definite stay. 
. Among recent arrivals at the Inn are: Mrs. L. Prettyman 
Lloyd, Pittsburgh; T. M. Fitzpatrick, of New York; I. S. 
Van Horn, Franklin, Ohio; Wm. M. Miller, Cleveland; J. F. 
Brown, New Haven. 

  

  

NEWS OF THE NEIGHBORS 

There is a new baby at the home of Mr. and Mrs. George 
C. Le Blanc, Puritan Avenue. Her name is Anna Adelaide 
and she was born on Feb. 6. 

Mrs. Edward A. Dow and daughters, Geraldine and Evelyn, 
of Ibis Street, sailed Feb. 3 on the Araguaya for several 
weeks’ visit at the Princess Hotel, Bermuda. Mrs. Dow is 
Ser npnalod by Mr and Mrs. Robert L. Wright, of Haverhill, 

ass. 
Mrs. Frederick Bauer, Tennis Apartments, will spend Feb- 

ruary and March at the Royal Palace Hotel, Miami, Florida. 
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Gretsch, Shorthill Road, and Mr. and 

Mrs. Nathan S. Jones, Greenway North, have had pleasant 
stays at Miami, Florida, and Havana, Cuba. They will be 
home in a few days. 

Frederic W. Goudy, Deepdene Road, has been seriously ill 
in Philadelphia, at the Woman's Homeopathic Hospital, where 
he underwent an operation. He is improving daily. 

District Superintendent Edward Mandel, Jewell Street, is 
chairman of the committee having charge of the testimonial 
dinner to be given Dr. Edgar D. Shimer, associate superin- 
tendent of schools, tonight, at Hotel Astor. 

Mr. and Mrs. Thurman G. Allen, Cincinnati, after making 
a short visit at the home of Mr. Allen's sister, Mrs. George 
Smart, sailed on Feb. 3, on the Clark’s Mediterranean cruise. 
They will also visit France and England. 

Three new teachers are on the staff of Public School 3: 
Albert G. Golsner, 8A-7B; Miss Julia Smith, 4B, and Miss 
Agnes German, 3A. 

Dr. Herbert N. Vermilye has bought the house, 74 Ascan 
Avenue, and he and his family will move in on March 1. Dr. 
Vermilye is a graduate of Princeton University, Columbia 
Medical College, and has been interne at the Presbyterian 
Hospital. He will have a general practice in Forest Hills and 
will also be a children’s specialist, as he has been associated 
with the best specialists in this line in the country. 

Mr. and Mrs. E. Henderson, Ingram Street, have purchased 
from Mrs. Katherine Morris the property, with adjoining lot, 
at 167 Greenway North. 
  

COAL SHORTAGE 

A number of Forest Hills residents are relieving themselves 
of the coal problem by installing oil burners and the reports 
are entirely satisfactory. Such installation brings an absence 
of dirt, dust and the furnace man and there is no worry about 
fuel, for an ample supply is available. 3 
George C. LeBlanc, former auditor of the Sage Foundation 

Homes Company, has taken the agency of the Baker burner, 
of which some installations have been made locally. The in- 
stallation can be made in a short time without interfering with 
the furnace or with the heat of the house to any extent. 
  

CHILDREN TO GIVE PROGRAM 

The Forest Hills Gardens Mothers’ Club will meet Mon- 
day afternoon, Feb. 19, at three o'clock, in Public School 101. 
The program will be given by the children. All Gardens 
mothers are urged to join this organization and if they have 
not already done so, are asked to mail dues, $1 each, to Mrs. 
Roger Williams, 40 Ingram Street. 

  

PERSONAL REMINISCENCES 

Glimpses of English Authors Given by Hamlin Garland at 
Women’s Club. 

In an address on “Personal Reminiscences of Famous 
English Authors,” given before the Women’s Club on Feb. 
5, Hamlin Garland, author of many books dealing vividly 
and realistically with the middle and far west, told of 
intimate and delightful visits in England last summer with 
Sir James Barrie, Rudyard Kipling, Maurice Hewlett, 
Bernard Shaw and Joseph Conrad. After receiving the 
Pulitzer prize for “A Daughter of the Middle Border,” 
Mr. Garland and his wife and two daughters spent six 
months last year in London, near Kensington Gardens. 
It was a personal, intimate story, charmingly told, relating 
the facts that Conrad, of sea stories fame, lives far from 
the water; that Maurice Hewlett has had to give up his 
fine home, due to war taxes, and now lives most simply; 
that Kipling’s home and gardens are ideal, and that Ber- 
nard Shaw writes while walking. Sir James Barrie was 
not only entertained by the Garlands, but also entertained 
them, as was also true of the other authors. 

The new members elected are Mrs. W. G. Godfrey and 
Mrs. Elmer J. Finley. 

Mrs. Lawrence F. Abbott reported for the motion 
picture committee, praising the work of the Motion Picture 
Commission, at the workshop of which Mrs. Abbott and 
a number of the members made a visit. The club voted 
to send a protest to the authorities at Albany against the 
removal of the Motion Picture Commission. a 

Mrs. Virgil W. Miller reported for the civic committee 
that a traffic sign at Greenway North and Ascan Avenue 
had been run over, showing the need of the sign. Another 
will be placed there, and also one at Greenway South and 
Ascan Avenue... An automatic telephone has been placed 
in the police booth. The work of Policeman Boller has been 
praised by the committee to Commissioner Enright. 

Mrs. Augustine J. Wilson, chairman of the philanthropic 
chapter, told of the excellent scholastic record of the 
club’s scholarship boy at Newtown High School. Fifty 
yards of gingham have been purchased, 25 aprons have 
been made, and bibs are being made for the children of 
the Jamaica Day Nursery. Mrs. Wilson asked for the 
names of any special cases in Queens needing help. 

Mrs. Anna C. Boyd reported a meeting of the Long 
Island Council of Women’s Clubs. The council adopted 
three resolutions, which were passed by the Women’s 
Club. These were: (1) To support the bill to give Con- 
gress the power to make child-labor laws; (2) to support 
legislation to make the Eighteenth Amendment effective, 
and (3) to oppose the reappearance of Arbuckle as a 
motion picture actor. : 

Mrs. Edward H. Mays proposed a revision of the con- 
stitution and by-laws. These will be voted on at the 
next meeting. 

Mrs. Edna Stoll Sauer sang a group of songs charmingly. 

  

  

“LITERARY FADS” DESCRIBED 

In speaking before the current readings chapter of the 
Women’s Club on last Tuesday afternoon, Arthur Guiterman, 
the poet, showed that the book buying public and the book 
‘reading public are two different entities and that the review- 
ers make the book. “Literary Fads” was the subject and Mr. 
Guiterman traced the tale of these fads from the days of the 
Greek dramatists down through the Elizabethan period to the 
present time, Of the present day fads, he enumerated the 
sword and cloak school, typified in the “Prisoner of Zenda,” 
the historical novels, animal stories, American realism and 
Russian realism. The speaker traced the free verse fad back 
to the King James version of the Bible. He paid his respects 
to the fad of unintelligibility and said that he believes all 
literary effort should be accepted on its own merit. 
When requested to do so, Mr. Guiterman read from his own 

poems, “Art of Export,” “Education,” “Indian Fairies,” “Im- 
portant Business” and “Hills.” : 

The meeting was held at the spacious and beautiful home 
of Mrs. Alden H. Vose, 97 Continental Avenue, with Mrs. 
M. J. Dannatt, assistant hostess. 
  

DO YOUR CHILDREN SPEAK FRENCH? 

Dame francaise cherche place comme gouvernante visitante, 
auprés d’enfants, durant les matinées de nuef heures a midi. 

MLLE. GALLAND—BOULEVARD 9007. 
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CHURCH -IN-THE - GARDENS 

Dr. David G. Latshaw will preach to- 
morrow at 11 olclock. The: Rev. Albert 
Sheppard, pastor of the Presbyterian 
Church will preach on Feb. 25, the last 
Sunday that our pulpit will need to be sup- 
plied before the arrival of our new pastor, 
the Rev. Claris Edwin Silcox, who will 
preach on Sunday, March 4. Mr. and Mrs. 
Silcox and their family are expected to 
come to Forest Hills during the latter part 
of the month and will reside at the corner 
of Summer and Winter Streets. 

In order that we may have the one im- 
portant business matter of the church taken 
care of before our new pastor arrives, the 
men of the church have planned an every 
member canvass tomorrow afternoon for 
the purpose of securing pledges toward the 
budget for the new year. It is hoped that 
this visitation will meet with success and 
that the entire budget of the church will 

be quickly provided for. The men will assemble at 2 o'clock 
at the church from which place they will proceed on their visita- 
tion and report back to the church at 6 o'clock for a tea that 
is to be provided by the Women’s Guild, when reports will 
be received. 

The Women’s Guild met on the afternoon of Feb. 9 at the 
home of Mrs. E. C. Ketcham, Greenway Terraces, with Mrs. 
Henry Hirschberg assisting. Dr. James E. McConnell was 
the speaker. Miss Helena Ketcham sang a group of songs. 

J. F- MCT. 

  

  

PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

The pulpit of the Presbyterian Church will be occupied on 
Sunday morning, Feb. 25, by the Rev. F. A. Palmer, minister 
of Faith Presbyterian Church, Newark, N. J. Rev. Albert 
Sheppard, minister of the church, will occupy the pulpit of 
the Church-in-the Gardens on the same morning, and his own 
pulpit in the evening. 

A reception is to be held at the home of Mr. and Mrs. D. M. 
Sarkisian, Jewell Street, on Monday evening, Feb. 19, under 

the auspices of the Ladies’ Auxiliary of the Presbyterian 
Church. 

On Feb. 18, at eleven o'clock, Mr. Sheppard will preach on 

“Fear and Human Progress.” In the evening of that day, 

he will review: Mrs. Burnett's “The White People.” 

  

CHURCH SERVICES 

St. Luke's EpiscoraL—Rev. William P. S. Lander. 

Sundays—Holy Communion, 8 a. m.; Church School, 

0:30 a. m.; service and sermon, II a. m. 

Holy Days—Iloly Communion, 7:30 a. m. Greenway 
South, near Cranford Street. 

CHURCH-IN-THE-GARDENS—Sunday services: Church School, 
0:45 a. m.; sermon, 11 a. m. Corner Greenway North 
and Ascan Avenue. 

PrESBYTERIAN CHURCH oF Forest Hirrs—Rev. Albert Shep- 
pard, M A.. minister. Church services: Sunday—I0 
a. m., Sabbath School; 11 a. m., public worship; 8 p.m., 
evening lecture; Wednesday—8 p. m., Bible study. 
Seminole Avenue and Gown Street. 

First CHURCH OF CHRIST, SCIENTIST, OF ForEST HiLLs—Serv- 

vices Sunday at 11 a. m.; Sunday School, 9:45 a. m.; 
Wednesday evening at 8 Reading room open Tuesday, 
Wednesday and Thursday, except holidays, from 2 to 4 
p. m. Masonic Temple. 

RoMmAN CaTtHoLIC— Sunday morning at 6:45, 8 and 11 o'clock. 
Ascan Avenue, near Queens Boulevard. 

  

TO HELP RUSSIA 

Dr. Eugene Christian is appealing to all Forest Hills people 
to join with him in sending concentrated food to the suffering 
Russians, who live on and near the former estates of Count 
Leo Tolstoi. Dr. Christian is chairman of the Russian Relief 
Committee of this country. Checks should be sent to Dr. 
Itugene Christian, 55 Bow Street, to meet the great need in 

Russia. 

  

COMMITTEES APPOINTED 

The Work of the Gardens Corporation Progressing Most 
: Satisfactorily. 

The new officers and directors of the Gardens Corpora- 
tion have appointed the following committees: Architec- 
ture and restrictions—ILawrence F. Abbott, John A. Tomp- 
kins and Walter D. Teague; upkeep—William A. Hume, 
George H. Boyce and Harold P. Daniels; streets and 
sewers—George H. Boyce, Louis P. McGahie and J. Gor- 
ton Marsh; parks, trees and shrubs—Harold P. Daniels, 
John B. Reimer. Mrs. Louis D. Speir and Mrs. John R. 
Davies; budget and finance—George B. Hanavan, William 
A. Hume, John M. McMillin and Louis Dean Speir; law 
and city government—John R. Davies, George H. Boyce, 
George B. Hanavan and Louis Dean Speir; membership— 
Mrs. Donald 'G. Clark, chairman; publicity—Louis Dean 
Speir and F. M. Knowles; auditing—]John R. Davies, chair- 
man; and Community Council reorganization—Lyman Beecher 
Stowe, Edgar D. Sealy, Laura M. Green and Louis Dean Speir. 

The extract from the by-laws which covers committees 
reads: “It is expected that much of the active work of 
the corporation shall be performed by committees of 
members, whether directors or officers or not. Such com- 
mittees shall be appointed by the Board of Directors, and 
shall have such powers as may be committed to them by 
the board. : 
~ “The various committees should acquire special famil- 
iarity in the different branches of the corporation’s activi- 
ties, based on their special experience and study. In order 
that this specialized experience be availed of, all matters 
coming before the board of directors shall (unless otherwise 
ordered by the board) be referred to the appropriate com- 
mittee either to consider, report or to act.” 

  

  

MASONS ACTIVE 

Forest Hills Masons are joining in a great county mass 
meeting to be held on Feb. 21 at the Flushing Armory. Su- 
preme Court Justice Tompkins, the Grand Master of the 
Grand Lodge of the State of New York, and his staff, will be 
the speakers of the evening. It is expected that the capacity 
of the armory will be taxed for there are thousands of Masons 
in Queens. 

The entertainment committee of the Masonic Lodge, of 
‘which Henry Hirschberg is chairman, has issued invitations 
to. a dance and entertainment to be held at the Temple on 
‘Washington's birthday, Feb. 22. This date is of special signifi- 
cance to Masons for George Washington was one of the most 
illustrious Masons in history. 
  

RESPONSE IS GRATIFYING 

The letter sent out recently appealing for members in the 
Forest Hills Auxiliary of the Jamaica Hospital has brought a 
good response. Residents of Forest Hills are urged to answer 
this request by sending $1 for each adult in the family as 
membership dues in this organization which will help a hos- 
pital sitvated near Forest Hills. Names and checks should be 
sent to Mrs. Ralph E. Renaud, 336 Burns Street. 
  

COMING EVENTS 

Monday, 3 to 5:30 p. m.—Library open. Sales office. 
Friday, 3 to 8 p. m.—Library open. Sales office. 
First and third Tuesday evenings of each month, 8 o’clock— 

Forest Hills Lodge, 946, F. & A. M.—Masonic Temple. 

Tuesday, 8 p. m.—Choral Club rehearsal, Church-in-the- 
Gardens. 

Monday, Feb. 19, 3 p. m.—Gardens Mothers’ Club, Public 
School 101. 

Monday, Feb. 19, 2 p. m —Mothers’ Club of Public School 3 
at Public School 3. 

Wednesday, Feb. 21, 2:30 p. m.—Philanthropic Chapter, Wo- 
men’s Club, 80 Ascan Avenue. 

Wednesday, Feb. 21, 8 p. m.—Queens Masons, Flushing 
Armory. : 

‘Thursday, Feb. 22, 8 p. m.—George Washington celebration, 
Masonic Temple. 

Tuesday, Feb. 27, 2:30 p. m.—Current Readings Chapter, Wo- 
men's Club, 7 Greenway Terraces. 

Wednesday, Feb. 28, 8 p. m.—Havrah Hubbard Operalogue, 
Presbyterian Church, 

  

    

 


